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Be Kind & Try Your Best, Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be A Learner 

Dear Hughes PS families and community,  

School Review: Last week I had the privilege 
of spending four days in a large primary 
school in the North Gungahlin Network. I 
was part of a panel completing the school 
review process. This process evaluates a 
school’s practices utilising the National 
School Improvement Tool – a tool             
developed by the Australian Council of    
Educational Research https://
research.acer.edu.au/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?
article=1019&context=tll_misc 

Whilst hopefully a valuable exercise for the 
school in shaping their strategic vision for 
the next five years, it is most certainly a   
valuable experience for the principals on the 
panel. I return to Hughes PS joyful to be 
back with our school community and with 
an increased reflective mindset.  

Focused Lesson Observations: Part of my 
work involves focused lesson observations 
across the school, with the aim that I watch 
and provide written feedback to each  
teacher regarding the teaching and learning 
happening in their classrooms. I look        
forward this fortnight to spending time in 
Year 6 and our Blue Gum unit.  

Slime Spectacular: Thank you to all our  
families for your continued support with our 
whole school fundraiser happening on the 
last day of this term! (details page 5).  

AFL Gala Day: Lots has been happening 
since the last newsletter. Huge thanks to 
Luke McKay (our Youth Worker), Sam Glyde 
(Learning Support Assistant) and Nicole   
Merchant (Executive Teacher) for             
supporting students in Years 5 & 6 to       
participate in the Paul Kelly AFL Cup. We had 
two teams competing in the competition. I 
am so proud of all of the students for their 
sportspersonship, particularly children who 

had never played before and displayed a 
strong growth mindset in giving something 
new a go! I thoroughly enjoyed my time 
cheering our students on and want to thank 
the parents who dropped by to support our 
teams.  

Swimming Carnival: The swimming carnival 
is happening this Wednesday 17 March for 
Years 2-6 competitive swimmers. Immense 
thanks to Brett Hobbins for coordinating the 
day, and for parents who have volunteered 
to assist and/or be part of the cheer squad. 

Harmony Day: This Friday 19 March we will 
be celebrating Harmony Day across the 
school. Harmony Week celebrates            
Australia’s cultural diversity and is about 
inclusivity, respect and a sense of belonging 
for everyone. Whilst COVID restrictions 
mean we can’t have our typical range of 
food and visitors into the school, we are  
encouraging all students to come out of  
uniform and wear their national dress, or 
the colour orange. Students will be           
participating in a range of activities to      
explore the concepts of Harmony Week on 
Friday and will be enjoying an African  
Drumming performance. Many thanks to 
our junior IEC teacher Diana Chu for         
coordinating this event.  

Parent/Teacher Progress Interviews: Don’t 
forget to book in a time to discuss your 
child’s progress. If you have misplaced the 
information, don’t hesitate to contact Karen 
in our Front Office.  

Japanese Language Learning: We are       
incredibly fortunate to have Megumi         
Richardson teaching Japanese to students at 
Hughes PS. Megumi is part of our Specialist 
Teaching Team along with Libby Baker 
(Teacher Librarian), Vanessa Valois 
(Performing Arts) and Brett Hobbins  
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(Physical Education). In this newsletter, we have shared a little of the rich thinking behind the Japanese 

program at Hughes PS, with the aim that we do the same for the other specialist programs in the         

upcoming newsletters. Enjoy! 

We believe that learning another language is an accomplishment of which students can and should be 

proud. The role of the Japanese Language Program at Hughes PS is to increase students’ confidence and 

sense of personal achievement through language learning experience, and help students to gain cultural 

understanding and deep insights into how people see the world. As part of our Languages Program, we 

have formed a partnership with Alfred Deakin High School.  

Our partnership with ADHS will:  

-  facilitate students’ enthusiasm and joy to share language learning experiences  

-  help Hughes students to see a valuable language pathway to high school  

-  enable ADHS students to take a leadership role in mentoring primary students through organising  

engaging language activities for primary students  

-  primary students to provide feedback regarding activities and have question time about high school 

life in general 

- primary students to connect with a high school Japanese teacher 

The partnership program with ADHS will ideally encourage more Hughes’ students to continue to learn a     

language other than English in their secondary years.  
 

Warm regards, 
 

Nina McCabe 
Principal 
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MARCH 

Tuesday  16 Year 4 Excursion 

Wednesday  17 Swimming Carnival 

    CEIS 

Friday  19 Harmony Day (see note page 4) 

Thursday  25 Year 2 Excursion 
 

APRIL 

Thursday     1 Slime Spectacular School Fun Run  (see page 5) 

    Last day of Term 1 

Monday  19 First day of Term 2 



 
P A G E  3  

T E R M  1   I S S U E  3  

H U G H E S  N E W S  



 
P A G E  4  T E R M  1   I S S U E  3  

H U G H E S  N E W S  



 
P A G E  5  

T E R M  1   I S S U E  3  

H U G H E S  N E W S  

Your child’s name should be marked 

clearly on all person belongings,        

particularly clothing. Unclaimed         

belongings are kept in the lost property 

baskets in the Bimberi and Franklin 

buildings. There is also a table set up 

near the front office. Please check  

these locations before the end of term. 
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Piano Teachers: 
 

Emma Drew  0451 373 221 

emsmusic@yahoo.com 
 

Katrina Rivera 

0466 559 347 

katrinariverapiano@gmail.com 

 

For mums social outings: 

Hughesps-mums@googlegroups.com 
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